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 Throughout the year, I will be noting in my newsletters and bulletins information about 

which Auxiliaries have updated by-laws due to Department for review in upcoming months. (The 

first Auxiliary with updated by-laws due is noted below.) I will also follow-up with a phone call 

to the Local Auxiliary Parliamentarian or President to see if anyone has questions or requires 

assistance in determining if changes are needed to bring the Auxiliary into compliance with 

Department and National By-Laws.  

• Auxiliary 22 – By-laws due date is October 2024 

 Keep up-to-date on Department news by reading your newsletter articles and reading 

online bulletins. Department Officers use these to notify the Local Auxiliaries of vital 

information. I will also be using my articles and bulletins to remind everyone of revalidation 

requirements, by-laws changes and any other information which is important for Local 

Auxiliaries.  

 As always, I am here to provide assistance and answer questions. You can email me at 

lema81@wowway.com or call me at 586-214-1019. Leave a message and I will get back to you 

as soon as possible. Be sure to add both to your email and phone contacts so when I reach 

out to you, my messages do not accidentally go to your junk or spam files.  

 

Bert Lema, Parliamentarian 
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